The COMET Program is pleased to announce the publication of Dams and Dam 

Failure - Module 2: St. Venant Equations, Modeling, and Case Study. In 

this second module in the two-part series, Richard Koehler, Ph.D., 

National Hydrologic Science Training Coordinator with NOAA/NWS, expands 

on the science explaining catastrophic dam failure and flood-wave 

prediction methods associated with these events. Through the use of rich 

illustrations and interactions, this module introduces the St. Venant 

equations for dynamic wave flow, and flood wave characteristics.  It 

also explains the general dam failure modeling process along with 

advantages and limitations of dam failure models including model 

stability, accuracy, and sensitivity issues. Finally, it provides an 

overview of the Teton River dam failure, one of the most famous 

hydrologic events in U.S. history. The two modules that comprise this 

series are designed to be taken consecutively and together provide a 

fundamental understanding of this complex hydrologic topic.

The intended audience for this module includes river forecast center 

personnel, service hydrologists and other National Weather Service 

staff. It would also be useful for other water resource professionals, 

emergency managers as well as academic audiences interested in dynamic 

flow routing, and dam failure contingency planning. Please follow this 

link to start the new module:  

http://www.meted.ucar.edu/hydro/damfailure/basic2/index.htm.

The module requires the Flash 8.24 player (or higher). The most recent 

versions of both Internet Explorer and Netscape will have the Flash 

player plug-in installed. However, if you need to install the Flash 

player, follow the directions in the Tech Notes for each module.

NOTE TO NWS and other NOAA EMPLOYEES: This module is available in the 

NWS Learning Center (https://doc.learn.com/noaa/nws). Please access it 

in that system in order to get credit.

We welcome any comments or questions you may have regarding the content, 

instructional approach, or use of this module. Please e-mail your 

comments or questions to Dr. Richard Koehler (richard.koehler@noaa.gov), 

Lon Goldstein (lgoldstein@comet.ucar.edu) or Wendy Abshire 

(abshire@comet.ucar.edu).

